TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR JULY 11, 2013 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on July 11, 2013
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, John Taylor, Lowell Laporte, Michael Parry, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Ted Merrill
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. 

Former Administrative Assistant Faye Whitney was welcomed back.

Minutes from the June meeting were not available.
Discussion was held concerning the town website, what information appears there and who is responsible for posting it. Taylor reported on a website meeting he had attended,  where he learned that boards and committees can now post their own information, including minutes and agendas. It was agreed that Macek will work with Town Administrator Terry Mosher to set up individual town website accounts for himself, Palmeri and Whitney.
A motion was made by Taylor, seconded by Laporte, that Chris Macek will work with Terry Mosher to set up town website acounts for Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri and Faye Whitney
Voting to Approve: Palmeri, Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

The mail included:

a copy of the letter of hire for Whitney;
a memo from the Select Board concerning remote participation in meetings and a copy of that policy;

a copy of the SBA/Cooperlane bond, the original had been given to the Treasurer.

The Board discussed remote participation, which may be done via telephone, internet, satellite, etc. Whatever method is used must be clearly audible. Texting and emails without audio are not acceptable. The possibility of getting a conference speaker phone, which could be shared with all boards and committees, was mentioned. Palmeri will follow up on this with Mosher. Taylor felt that it would be worth clarifying the provisions for meetings. He thought the town had adopted a policy on hearings, when a board member could be absent from one hearing session as long as it was possible to access the audio of the meeting. Another question is whether a person remotely participating in a meeting could vote.

Discussion turned to the fee structure of permits. Who pays the legal notification fees? It was thought that the applicant should pay but at what point, and should the legal notification fee go directly to the newspaper or via the town? Discussion followed on the need to raise fees and what similar towns charged. If the applicant paid the newspaper directly for legal notices the Board would not need to keep raising fees as the cost of advertising increased. Discussion came back to the fact that it was cleaner and easier for the ZBA to submit the advertising and pay the newspaper.
A motion was made by Taylor, seconded by Laporte, to amend the fee for a Special Permit from $100 to $150, with a note that if the legal notice fee exceeds the normal rate for three column-inches, the applicant will be charged for the difference.

Voting to Approve: Palmeri, Taylor, Laporte, Parry, Macek

Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  None

Parry said the Planning Board has started talking about a new bylaw for large scale solar installations and wondered if the ZBA wanted to be the Special Permit granting authority for solar. The concensus of the Board was that while the Planning Board is the granting authority for subdivisions, cluster development and similar residential projects, the ZBA whose role is to weigh the pros and cons of individual projects and the impact on the community, is the appropriate granting authority for both solar and wind projects.
At 9:08 p.m. Laporte moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Macek. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

